
 

 
 
 
 
                             For additional information, please contact Supt. Barb Rains at 815.469.9103 

 
In personnel matters, the Board 

• accepted the resignation of Arbury Hills Principal Jeff Gerard effective June 30, 2013; 
• accepted the resignation/retirement of Arliss Bouton effective June 30, 2013; 
• accepted the resignations of Megan Shea, Kathryn Migely, and Catherine McNeil; 
• employed Keri Snow, Wendy Webster, Regina Livingston, Karen Labedz, Megan Shea, and 

Anna King as teachers for the 2013-2014 school year; and 
• employed Catherine McNeil as secretary at Frankfort Square School. 

 
In other matters, the Board 

• continued its discussion on class size guidelines to ensure that grade level average class 
sizes will be as balanced as possible within the schools and throughout the district; 

• authorized administration to submit the general state aid entitlement claim, 2013 grants, and 
the annual claim for pupil transportation reimbursement for 2012-2013; 

• confirmed the existence of hazardous transportation routes; 
• adopted prevailing wage rates; 
• approved the mulching contract with Bill’s Lawn Maintenance; 
• approved the asphalt maintenance contract with A.S.A.P. Asphalt Maintenance; 
• approved the 2013-2014 Parent/Student Handbook 
• approved the 2013-2014 Band Handbook 
• approved the extension of the Cornerstone Lease Agreement; 
• approved the acceptance of gifts from Arbury Hills Elementary STARS in the amount of 

$4,353.65, Dr. Julian Rogus School RESCO in the amount of $4,916.90, Frankfort Square 
School SCO in the amount of $5970, Indian Trail School SCO in the amount of 
approximately $ 3,310.49, Hilda Walker School, SCO gifts in the amount of $3,872.00, 
Summit Hill Jr. High SCO in the amount of $9,850, Summit Hill Jr. High Athletic Boosters  in 
the amount of $5,750, and Summit Hill/Walker Band Parents in the amount of  $9,492.00; 

• approved the second reading of Board Policies 4:60, 6:290 and 2:150; and 
• heard the yearly update on PBIS. 
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